BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING MINUTES

TOWN OF EPPING, NEW HAMPSHIRE

Monday, January 30, 2023
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ATTENDANCE

Chairman Joe Trombley, Vice-Chairman Tom Gauthier; Selectmen Bob Jordan, John Cody and Pamela Tibbetts.  Town Administrator Gregory C. Dodge.  Executive Secretary Joyce Blanchard was excused.

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Joe Trombley called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM in the office of the Town Administrator at Epping Town Hall.

TOWN REPORT – FRONT/BACK COVER

Town Administrator Gregory C. Dodge presented to the Board with a proof of the front and back cover for the Town report.  The front cover featured the first-place winner of the Conservation Photo contest with the back cover featuring the second-place winner.

The consensus of the Board was that the front cover of a large tree in one of the Town cemeteries really didn’t depict “Epping”.   The back photo was an aerial view of the Lamprey river in the autumn, which also didn’t really speak “Epping”.  Selectman Tom Gauthier and Bob Jordan suggested a picture of the “Epping Fire and Brick Museum”.  The Board seemed to agree on that with the back cover being the “tree”.

Motion by Vice-Chairman Tom Gauthier to use a photo the Epping Fire & Brick museum on the front cover and used the Conservation winning photo “tree” on the back cover.  Seconded by Selectman John Cody.  Motion carried 5-0.

DEDICATION – TOWN REPORT

The Board discussed the dedication of the Town report to a deserving individual.  Several names were brought forward for discussion.  The Board narrowed it down to one person and put forth the following motion.

Motion by Vice-Chairman Tom Gauthier to dedicated the 2022 Town report to Jennifer Yergeau.  Seconded by Selectman Pam Tibbetts.  Motion carried 5-0.

CANDIDATE’S NIGHT 

Administrator Dodge asked the Board when they would like to hold Candidate’s night this year and suggested Wednesday February 22, 2023.

Motion by Selectman John Cody to hold Candidate’s Night on Wednesday February 22, 2023 at Town Hall beginning at 7:00 PM.  Seconded by Selectman Tom Gauthier.  Motion carried 5-0.

BACKGROUND CHECK 

Assistant Fire Chief Joe Lombardo submitted a “Letter of Understanding” for the Board to review.  State background checks are back-logged and consequently new employees can’t begin work until a clean record-check is received.  The Chief and Assistant Chief wanted to perform a “local” check only and to have the employee begin work pending the State record check coming back.  This was all in the letter of understanding.

The Board didn’t feel comfortable beginning anyone’s employment until the State record came back.  The Board asked Administrator Dodge to have it reviewed by legal.  No further action was taken.

ADJOURN

Motion by Vice-Chairman Tom Gauthier to adjourn the meeting.  Seconded by Selectman John Cody.  Motion carried 5-0.

Meeting adjourned at 7:25 PM.

Respectfully Submitted:

Gregory C. Dodge

Town Administrator

________________________________

Joe Trombley, Chairman

________________________________

Tom Gauthier, Vice-Chairman

________________________________

Bob Jordan, Selectman

________________________________

John Cody, Selectman

________________________________

Pamela Tibbetts, Selectman
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